ASCC A&H1 Panel
Approved Minutes

Friday, March 8, 2019







2:00 -3:30 PM

110 Denney Hall

ATTENDEES: Bitters, Dixon, Hanlon, Harrod, Oldroyd, Savage
AGENDA: 
1. First-year Seminar--Mary Thomas
· The panel recommends revising the attendance policy. They feel strongly that not accepting doctor’s notes as excused absences is too strict for a one credit hour seminar. 

· Dixon, Hanlon, unanimously approved with one recommendation (in italics above)
2. First-year Seminar—Mira Kafantaris
· The course number should be 1137 if it is graded A-E. 

· The syllabus should include a grading scale. 
· The panel recommends having a more clear attendance policy, especially regarding how tardiness with impact grades. 

· The panel recommends changing the course title and description from “Foreign Queens” to something more general (e.g. “Foreign Royals”) since certain individuals in the syllabus (i.e. Meghan Markle and Wallis Simpson) do not fall under the category of “Queens.”
· The panel recommends including more specifics about readings (e.g. page numbers). 

· The syllabus should include the standard disability statement found on page 14 of the Curriculum and Assessment Operations Manual: 
· The University strives to make all learning experiences as accessible as possible. If you anticipate or experience academic barriers based on your disability (including mental health, chronic or temporary medical conditions), please let me know immediately so that we can privately discuss options.  To establish reasonable accommodations, I may request that you register with Student Life Disability Services.  After registration, make arrangements with me as soon as possible to discuss your accommodations so that they may be implemented in a timely fashion. SLDS contact information: slds@osu.edu; 614-292-3307; slds.osu.edu; 098 Baker Hall, 113 W. 12th Avenue.
· Dixon, Hanlon, unanimously approved with one contingency (in bold above) and five recommendations (in italics above) 
3. First-year Seminar—May Mergenthaler
· The course number should be 1137 if it is graded A-E. 

· The panel recommends including an attendance policy, especially since participation is graded. 
· The syllabus should include a grading scale. 
· Hanlon, Dixon, unanimously approved with three recommendations (in italics above)
4. First-year Seminar—Alan Farmer
· Panel recommends fixing the inconsistencies about course grading. 
· 1137 is the course number for a first-year seminar graded A-E. 1138 is for a course graded satisfactory/unsatisfactory.
· The course number on the syllabus is 1137.
· The “Attendance and Lateness” policy mentions a final grade of “unsatisfactory.”
· The grading formula on page 3 mentions “Satisfactory/Unsatisfactory” and “a final grade of an E.” 
· The committee is concerned that this is well beyond the work for one a one credit seminar. The quizzes, essays, and heavy reading load may be too much for a first-year seminar. The website for first-year seminars (https://firstyearseminars.osu.edu/faculty-info/questions) says that “First-Year Seminars are intended to give students a taste of your areas of research and interests. Therefore, they must be academic. The general rule of thumb is to expect two hours of work outside of class for every hour in class. Most faculty assign readings, response papers, presentations, etc.” The panel recommends reducing the readings to meet the guideline of two hours of work outside class for every hour in class. 
· The committee felt there should be more differentiation between excused and unexcused absences. 

· Panel recommends outlining course goals. 
· Dixon, Hanlon, unanimously approved with four recommendations (in italics above)
5. First-year Seminar—Philip Armstrong
· The panel recommends defining excused absences in the attendance policy. 

· Grading should include information on what percentages are assigned to the course requirements and what percentage of completion will be considered satisfactory as a course grade (e.g. a minimum of 70% of course requirements met to receive a satisfactory in course). 
· Dixon, Hanlon, unanimously approved with two recommendations (in italics above)
6. First-year Seminar—Neil Tennant
· The panel has concerns about the topic of the course. There is no indication in the materials submitted that the faculty member has the background to deal with trauma in this manner. The readings indicate that the seminar would not take a philosophical approach to trauma (e.g. readings on psychophysiology of trauma, Journal of Clinical Psychiatry, etc.) It does not appear that the professor reached out to other units that deal with trauma directly (e.g. Social Work, Psychology, Psychiatry, etc.) for concurrence or guidance on how to discuss trauma with students. 

· Given the topic of the course, the panel members feel very strongly that a mental health statement should be included. 

· The syllabus must include a weekly topical outline with the readings for that week. It is difficult to tell what the course load is for students without a topical outline. It appears that there are too many readings for a one credit hour seminar. 
· No information provided on grading
· Minimal information on the requirements for the term paper 

· No vote

7. Russian 5150 (new course)
· D- should not be included in the grading scale. 

· The panel recommends placing the course policies, especially the attendance policy, before the schedule. 

· The panel recommends only selecting the course length options on curriculum.osu.edu that the department intends to use rather than selecting all course length options. 

· The syllabus does not indicate if the course meets two times or three times a week. 8 absences a semester may be too many if the course meets twice a week. 

· Hanlon, Dixon, unanimously approved with four recommendations
